

Badsey and Aldington Parish Council Recreation Ground Trust Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	Wednesday 18th May 2016.

	Time:
	9.15pm

	Venue:
	Remembrance Hall, Badsey

	Present:
	 Mike Gwynn, (Chairman), Gary Bailey, David Webster, Michael Tennant, Mike Oldfield, Ian Devine, Susan Keeler, Rebecca Stanley, Phil Cordelle, Andy Wilson, Alan Tutton and Margaret Tyszkow.

 The Clerk, Mrs Andrea Evans


Business Transacted

	1. 
	Apologies for Absence- Roger Heath, Alistair Adams, Mark Goodge.

	2. 
	Declarations of Interest
None

	3. 
	Confirmation of the minutes of the meeting of 20th May 2015
 DW proposed and GB seconded with a unanimous vote in favour to confirm the minutes of the meeting of 20th May 2015.

	4. 
	To receive a financial report from the Clerk
The Clerk reported that the Trust currently has the sum of £502.72 standing to its credit. It was agreed that some of this balance should be used for projects at Badsey Recreation Ground.

	5. 
	To receive a report on Annual Recreation Ground Inspection.
I attended a site visit with Pat Tustin on Monday 7th March 2016 to carry out an annual inspection of the grounds. NB. This inspection should have taken place in Autumn 2015 but was deferred until works on scout hut and surrounding area were completed.

We walked the recreation ground to highlight any areas that we felt needed attention, details as follows:

· Hedges required strimming following on from scout hut inspection-this has been carried out.
· Branches overhanging scout hut are due to be trimmed back.
· Three areas of planting in play area require weeding- Requires work asap.

· A gap between the small gate and hedge at Badsey Fields Lane end is to be blocked.

· Picnic tables require staining/varnishing to preserve their use.

Car park proposal was considered but Pat raised concerns about attracting youngsters in cars to sit on rec when huge efforts have discouraged anti-social use of rec on foot in past year. Comments will be presented at PC meeting on 16th March 2016.

The Recreation Ground is well populated and I believe it is an asset to the village. It is well looked after and extremely clean and litter free. There are occasional issues with plastic bottles being left after football matches but this can be resolved. The grass cutting has been excellent over past 12 months and comments have been good. 

Parish Clerk.

	6. 
	To receive a report on Annual Scout Hut Inspection.
 Inspection carried out by Gary Bailey, Chairman and Andrea Evans Parish Clerk on Friday 5th February 2016 at 9.00am.

Scout hut has had a major upgrade to the entrance hall which now includes a disabled toilet and new kitchen area. Electrical upgrade has also been carried out. Funding has been partially from NHB funds and Badsey PC.

At the time of the visit, the floor required laying and painting in some areas, all due to be completed. 

A new disabled ramp has been laid in concrete which now provides a good access to the hut which is fully illuminated and safe for use. The entrance is now at the side of the building and not around the back which was dark and difficult to navigate.

An inspection of the outside area confirmed that previous issues with the roof guttering have been attended to and the outside area is of good condition.

The inspection highlighted the excellent job done on the metal fencing by PC contractor and the clearing back of vegetation to make good the whole area. Some strimming is required to keep the area low maintenance. Clerk has arranged for this to be carried out at first mow of the season.

Areas requiring addition work are: Overhanging branches from tree on Sands Lane perimeter, two branches over the hut and two over road. Clerk has arranged for tree surgeon to remove the branches as soon as appropriate. In addition when considering a remaining slope of concrete path it was suggested that this be levelled off and continues around the building to join new path. The area was covered in blown leaves. Clerk has arranged for these to be cleared at first mow of the season.

The scout leader is considering the replacement of the lighting to main hall and may apply for NHB funds for this project.

The hut is now in an excellent state of repair and the works carried out have enhanced the building hugely.

Next inspection is due in September 2016.
Parish Clerk.



